
Holy Redeemer Parish 
Founded 1886 

17 Joy Ave. Webster Groves 63119 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Holy Mass:  
Saturday Vigil: 5:00 pm  
 

Sunday: 7:30, 9:00 and 11:00 am  
 

Weekday:  M-F 6:15 am ·  8:15 am 
    
Holy Days: See Bulletin Announcements  
 
Eucharistic Adoration:  
Tuesday 9:00 am until Wednesday 6:00 am  
  

Sacrament of Reconciliation:  
Saturday: 4:00 to 4:45 p.m.   
 
Rectory/Office:  314-962-0038  
 
Website:  www.holyr.org   
 
Pastor:     Reverend Kevin Schmittgens 
In Residence:  Reverend Jim French 
Deacon:   Patrick Waldschmidt 
Deacon:   Stephen L. Murray, M.A. 



Mass Readings and Intentions 
 

 Monday,  December 28  
 1 John 1:5-2:2 ·  Mat 2:13-18 
 6:15 am: Peg McCarthy 
 8:15 am: Frank & Lucille Boyer 
  

 Tuesday,  December 29 
 1 John 2:3-11 ·  Luke 2:22-35 
 6:15 am: Paul Probst 
 8:15 am: Joe Meyer 
  

 Wednesday,  December 30 
 1 John2:12-17 · Luke 2:36-40 
 6:15 am: Matthew Baumgart 
 8:15 am: John & Leola Vogt 
 

 Thursday, December  31 
 1 John 2:18-21 ·  John 1:1-18 
 6:15 am: Michael Tschudin 
 8:15 am: Parish Purgatorial Society 
    

 Friday,  January 1 
 Mary The Mother of God 
 Num 6:22-27 · Gal 4:4-7 · Luke 2:16-21 
 8:00 am: Regina Randich 
 10:00 am: Peg McCarthy 
 

 Saturday, January 2 
 1 John 2:22-28 · John 1:19-28 
 5:00 pm:  Robert Eis 
      

 Sunday, January 3 
 The Epiphany of the Lord 
 Isaiah 60:1-6 · Eph 3:2-3a, 5-6 · Mat 2:1-12 
 7:30 am:   People of the Parish, 
       Frank & Lucille Boyer 
 9:00 am:   Maryann Sexton,  
       Candido & Francesca Leyson 
 11:00 am: Paul Probst 

 

 

January Special Collections: 
 

St. Louis Review Subscription - Jan 17 
 

“…as the Lord has forgiven you, so you must forgive.”   
                                                                    colossians 3:13 
 
Forgiving is one of the hardest things for people to do.   We 

can’t give what we don’t have.  We need to receive God’s 

mercy and forgiveness first before we can give it to others.  

Go to the sacrament of Reconciliation and receive God’s mer-

cy and forgiveness.   Then, share give the gift of forgiveness 

with someone – a family member, a friend or a co-worker.  

Pick up the phone or text someone right now.   
 

“Thank you for your generosity! 

Due to privacy laws we no longer are informed of hospital stays.  
Family members, please notify the rectory. 

12/13/20  Actual Budget 

 Envelopes $      10,127.00 $     22,100.00 

 Online $        6,407.00  

 Other $        3,048.96             

 Total $      19,582.96 $     22,100.00 

$  748,275.86 $  787,100.00 YEAR TO DATE  

Catie Barnes 
Toni Berberich 
Kenneth Burton 
Joe Cantalin 
Torni Corno 
Susy Dolan 
Janet Doubek 
Rosemary Dreyer 
Patrick Fox 
Claire Galli 
 

Teresita Manubay 
Johanna Marnatti 
Mardel McGuire 
Patricia Miano 
Ginny Miller 
Bob Nawrocki 
Will Newman 
Don Pokorny 
David Schilli 
Will Schmitt 
Alberta Simeone 

Mary Slais 
Rick Slais 
Peggy Smith 
Mary Swift 
Steve Thompson 
Judie Tucci 
Alice Vogt 
Patricia Wilhelm 
 

PRAY FOR OUR SICK 

December 27, 2020 
 

Fr. Kevin Schmittgens             fatherkevin@holyr.org 
 

Dea.  Stephen  Murray, M.A.   stephen-murray@sbcglobal.net 

Dea. Pat Waldschmidt    patrickwaldschmidt@archstl.org 
Music Director  - Todd Senzig               music@holyr.org 
 

Rectory Office Hours:  Mon-Fri 8:00 am - 4:00 pm 
 

Bulletin Deadline: Mon at Noon          lmedley@holyr.org  
 

Carol Herber        bookkeeper@holyr.org 
 

Parish Office                                                 314-962-0038  
Parish Secretary - Laurie Medley      lmedley@holyr.org 

   The Holy Family of Jesus, Mary, & Joseph 
 
Holy Redeemer School         314-962-8989 
 

Principal - Mrs. Pam Galluzzo         principal@holyr.org 
 

School Secretary    office@holyr.org 
 

PSR - Mrs. Kathleen Govero       cre@holyr.org 
  
Youth Director-Mike Huggins               youth@holyr.org 
 

Parish Council     parishcouncil@holyr.org 
 
St. Vincent de Paul Helpline            314-289-6101 X2250 

 
 
 

Your Gifts to God & Parish 

 
 
 
 
 
Eucharistic Adoration Tuesday, December 
29th after 8:15 am Mass and continues 
through Wednesday before the 6:15 am Mass.  
 
Adorers are needed. Please contact Ann 
Wollaeger to reserve your hour.  
annwol@icloud.com or (314) 420-8050.  



 
     
 
 

PASTOR’S CORNER 

 
Father Kevin 

Well, 2020 was not quite the year we 
thought it would be, was it? 
 
Let me begin by saying that if you lost a loved 
one this past year, and especially if you lost a 
loved one due to the virus, it was a tragic year.  I 
know about a dozen people who died this year 
because of Covid-19.  It is true that many of 
them were in rough shape already, and many of 
them may not have made it through the year 
even if the pandemic never happened.  But the 
coronavirus certainly sped the process along.  I 
will keep many of those people in my heart, espe-
cially a couple of my brother priests and former 
parishioners.  Eternal rest grant unto them, O 
Lord, and let perpetual light shine upon them. 
 
This was also a tough year for many people finan-
cially.  Many people lost jobs due to shutdowns 
across our country.  I feel especially for the peo-
ple in the restaurant business, travel industry and 
the life whose year was filled with uncertainty and 
hardship. 
 
It was a hard year for our children.  We take so 
much for granted, especially our schools.  When 
they were shut down parents became tutors, 
teachers worked virtually and I became a tele-
vangelist. (Don’t worry, I still pronounce “Jesus” 
with only two syllables.)  I have to admit that I 
am proud of our administration, staff, facul-
ty and students here at Holy for adapting so 
brilliantly throughout this semester.  As of 
this writing, we have done pretty well keeping 
everyone well during the pandemic.  We have had 
in person services at church since late May and in 
person education since August will little or no dis-

ruption.  It is one of the great successes of the 
year that we have been able to continue.  I wor-
ried that our kids might have issues with not see-
ing their friends and that they may fall behind in 
their studies.  I think because of the hard 
work of a lot of people Holy Redeemer has 
weathered that storm pretty well. 
 
Oh, and there was an election.  
 
A lot of people ask me how I have been faring 
over the past year.  Like most people I long to 
get back to normal.  I enjoy going out to restau-
rants.  I like traveling.  I like going to baseball 
games.  I enjoy catching a flick in a theatre.  
(Online streaming is OK, but I am “old-school” 
when it comes to movies.)  I like visiting people 
in their houses.  And as I have said many times, I 
was not cut out to “Zoom.”  Ugh!  So like every-
one else, I miss all that.  Beyond that, I had a 
pretty good year.  I stayed healthy.  I got exer-
cise.  I focused on prayer.  Did some reading (not 
as much as I would like.)  Tried to keep Holy Re-
deemer Parish going (with the help of a lot of 
folks).  To be honest, we survived 2020 and 
things are looking up in 2021.   
 
And that is my prayer.  That despite the 
tragedy and loss, despite the difficulty and 
challenge, despite the disruption and disor-
der, we can still look to the future, to the 
New Year, with courage, resilience and 
hope.   
 
May God Bless you in 2021. 
 
 

SCHEDULE UPDATES  
     
Eucharistic Adoration:  12/29  9:00 am - 12/30  6:00 am 
 
 
New Year’s Eve - Thursday, December 31st  
Mass times:  6:15 am · 8:15 am  
 
New Year’s Day - Friday, January 1st ·  
Solemnity of Mary, The Holy Mother of God 

Mass times:    8:00 am     ·    10:00 am (Livestream) 
 
 

Church Office - Holiday Hours: 
 
December 28 - 30:   8:00 am - 1:00 pm 
December 31 & Jan 1: Closed 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

    Inside Creche 
 

We now have a brand new sturdily built creche 
for our sanctuary at Holy Redeemer.  It was built 
by Erik Anderson, as his Eagle Scout Project.  
Design and work was accomplished by Erik and his 
father, Jerry, this summer.  
 

Several other men from the parish were also 
involved in financing, design plans and muscle 
to accomplish it.  Thanks to all who worked on 
it , but most especially to Erik.  It is beautiful and 
will be muchly appreciated by us all for years to 
come. 



Sts Peter & Paul Feeding Program - UPDATE:    
 

Volunteers have been serving meals in person for the past 3 months, but due to rise in covid 19 
cases, this has been suspended.  A dedicated staff from Peter and Paul will continue to provide 
hot meals for patrons.  Our plan is to continue providing a monthly check to buy food, as well as 
contributing  to Peter and Paul’s wish list for supplies, which follows: 
 
Toiletries, packaged snacks, new underwear, socks, razors, deodorant, combs, brushes, wipes, 
travel size toothpaste, body soap (travel size) twin size sheets, towels, laundry soup, Tupper-
ware containers, coffee, creamer, ziplock bags, packaged cookies and chips. Particular winter 
clothing needs are new hats, gloves, sweat/shirt pants, blankets, large and extra-large men’s coats for distribution at 
the Meals Hall.  Only new items may be accepted at this time. 
 
For those of you wishing to participate, donations may be dropped off at 710 Tuxedo Blvd. on the front porch or mone-
tary donations made out to Mary Toler with Peter & Paul in the memo section.Thank you all for your continued gener-
osity and support as we help some of the most vulnerable members of our St. Louis community. 
 
Mary Toler 314-962-4855 

Christmas Light Recycling    
 
Did any of your lights lose their twin-
kle during the Christmas season? 
Keep them from the landfill 
and recycle them with the Green Ma-
chines!  
A collection box can be found out-
side of the school office and will 
be there to collect old or bro-
ken Christmas lights until mid Janu-
ary.  
Thanks for being an Earth Elf! 
Happy New Year! 
 
Tis the season of giving!  
Follow along as we share some Earth friendly 
Christmas tips. 
You'll find yourself at the top of Santa's "Nice List"!  

Tip #3 *Christmas Cards*  
 
Give the Gift of "Reuse" 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
It's such a delight to get Christmas greet-
ings from friends and family far and wide, 
especially in this time of Covid distancing. 
Here's how you can be a good Earth Elf: 
 
Good: Sort the cards and landfill any with 
foil or sparkles; those cannot 
be recycled 
 
Better: Be sure those envelopes hit 
the recycling bin, too! 
 
*Nice List: With cards sporting winter 
scenes or Christmas images, cut 
those down and REUSE or UPCYCLE as gift 
tags for next year's gifting. * 

Tip #4 *Christmas Cheer… 
                   and snacking!* 
 
 

Though our Christmas parties 
are put on hold in 2020, cele-
brating the season can still be 
special with treats and bever-
ages from local spots.  
 
Good: Be sure all glass bottles, 
aluminum cans, and plastic bever-
age containers and tubs hit 
the recycling after they've been 
rinsed and are dry. 
 
Better: Remember to KEEP FOOD 
OUT of your recycling! Mixing food 
with recyclables will contaminate 
the recycling load. 
 
*Nice List: Source your party 
snacks from local merchants. 
You're guests will be delighted to 
try new and local fare! 

HR Haiti Mission Newsletter 
 
Copies of the 2020 annual newsletter from the Holy Redeemer Haiti Committee can be found in the 
back of church.  The newsletter provides an overview of our parish’s relationship with the Catholic par-
ish of St. Jean Baptiste in St. Jean du Sud Haiti, our ongoing initiatives in that community, and our 
spending priorities for the coming year. 

Sponsor-a-Student Update 
 

Previously, the Haiti Committee announced that our parish’s generous 2020 offering would enable us to support 
over 200 students at St. Therese of the Infant Jesus School in St. Jean du Sud during the 2020-2021 school year.  
Unfortunately, a dramatic devaluation of the US dollar relative to the Haitian gourde in early October reduced the 
dollar’s purchasing power by nearly 50% - almost overnight.  While this may be good for people who hold their 
savings in gourdes, it is really bad for initiatives funded with US dollars.  Due to the devaluation, the principal at 
St. Therese school indicated that she would not be able to sponsor additional students, but committed to maintain-
ing the number of sponsored students at 170 for the coming school year.    



Minister & Altar Server Assignments 

 
Date 

 
Mass 
Times 

 
Lector 

 
Eucharistic  
Ministers 

 
Altar Servers 

Jan 2   5:00 pm Bob Hanson 
Katie Mank 

Claudia Perrault 
2 Volunteers 

Jan 3   7:30 am Cathy Jeep Kathy Rehmer 2 Volunteers 

Jan 3   9:00 am Tricia Reh Jerry Baum 2 Volunteers 

Jan 3 11:00 am Colleen Dolnick 
Terri Gaffney 
Janey Menner 

2 Volunteers 

Lifeteen! 
 

 

No Lifeteen tonight.  See you on January 10th!  

 
St. Vincent De Paul 

 
If you have questions about St. Vincent de Paul or are interested in learning more about our 
outreach efforts, please email Claudia Perreault at claud14@swbell.net.  We encourage any pa-
rishioner who has a need or knows of a neighbor in need, to reach out to our hotline for assis-
tance.  Our contact number is (314) 289-6101, Mailbox 2250. 
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               – FIELDER –     ELECTRICAL SERVICES, INC.
 LICENSED • BONDED • INSURED           RESIDENTIAL • COMMERCIAL • INDUSTRIAL

Service Upgrades • New Homes • Remodeling • Room Additions • Basements • Kitchens
Bathrooms • Code Violations • Knob & Tube Upgrades • Back Up Generator Systems

$20OFF Any Electrical Work of $100 or more 314-966-3388

The Sponsors Who Appear On This Bulletin.
It Is Through Their Support That This Bulletin Is Made Possible.

Business Owners Interested In Advertising Please Call
J.S. Paluch at 1-855-685-5703

EARN MONEY!
DO GOOD! MAKE A

POSITIVE IMPACT!

DO YOU HAVE SALES EXPERIENCE? ARE YOU WELL
NETWORKED IN THE LOCAL COMMUNITY?

J.S. PALUCH COMPANY
NATIONAL PUBLISHER OF CHURCH BULLETINS

• Full Time Positions Available with Excellent Earning Potential!
• Medical Benefits, 401K, Life & AD&D Insurance Available
• Excellent Commission Compensation Program
Interested? Call Kay Leane 1.800.621.5197 x2823
or Email Resume to RECRUITING@JSPALUCH.COM

www.jspaluch.com

Medical Alert System

$29.95/Mo. billed quarterly

• One Free Month

• No Long-Term Contract

• Price Guarantee

• Easy Self Installation

Call Today!    Toll Free 1.877.801.8608

The Most Complete Online
National Directory

of Catholic Parishes
CHECK IT OUT TODAY!

Norbert Krekeler, brother of Mary Ann Baum 

Rosemary Rowe,sister of Sr.Angela Senyszyn,OSF 

Brad Brouwer, brother-in-law of Stephanie Hosler 

Stephen Serati, son of Marlene 

Frank Rohlfing, friend of Barb Oates 

Trent Russell 

Michael Miana, friend of the Serati family 

Peter Schreiner, grandson of Audrey Schreiner 

Jim Serati, son of Marlene Serati 

Jean Marie Darcy, sister of Mike & Sue Darcy 

Tom Darcy, brother of Mike & Sue Darcy 

Julia Furey-Bastian, niece of Rob & Jane Furey 

Patricia J. Doubeck, mother of James 

Carol Warren, mother of Ellen Benge 

Rita Hill, sister of Germaine Schlueter 

Ken Johnson, friend of Faith & Deeds Fletcher 

Joan Martin 

Terry Jordan, friend of Marlene Serati 

Ann Mank, mother of John 

Sarah McCready, aunt of Michelle Mikosz 

Margaret Bannister, former School Secretary 

Brendan Mahoney, son of Pam & Peter 

Mary Maloney, mother of Katie Mank 

Joan Dailey, mother of Mary Schurk 

Jean Eis, mother of Suzie Zor 

James L. Dubek - father of James  

Anne Radovich - mother of Phyllis Hartrich 

Kathy Probst - sister-in-law of Paul & JoAnne Probst 

Jim Siebel, brother-in-law of Barbara Oates 

Pat Geiss, mother of Tim Geiss 

Mike & Lauren Schurk and Twins 

Allison Alexander 

Judy George, friend of Carol Devanny 

Bethesda Orchard Residents 

PLEASE PRAY FOR OUR  
SICK RELATIVES AND FRIENDS 



301450 Holy Redeemer Church (A)             www.jspaluch.com                                                       For Ads: J.S. Paluch Co., Inc. 1-855-685-5703

• Fully Insured
• Free Estimates

  966-8206             Parishioner
www.andresroofing.com

AZAR ORTHODONTICS
Webster Groves, MO

314-968-1800
www.azarorthodontics.com

Mike Fontana

 965-4745

R.A. GUINNER PLUMBING CO.
(314) 752-9850

Kitchen/Bath Remodeling
and Repair • Sewer Service

Licensed     Bonded     Insured     Free Estimates

Red
LA MORE BODY CO. 

Since 1938
Quality Collision Repair

www.redlamoreautobody.com
79 North Gore  962-4233

TERRY KRAUSE   FRED & BRAD WOLFF  MIKE VANOST

REPUBLIC ROOFING CO.
Residential, Commercial and Institutional

IN BUSINESS SINCE 1967

-  314-965-5504 -
MEMBER OF: Roofing and Siding Contractors Alliance Inc. RSCA

For Over 20 Years, Trusted
Professional Home Care Services

(314) 965-4350
www.marthashands.com

Denise Huber &
Eileen Hedrick

Co-Founders

P: 314-961-4800
34 N. Gore Ave, Webster Groves, Mo

www.carltoninsurance.net
James Carlton

Agent

(314) 838-4451
roofing@mississippivalleyroofing.com

Schnarr’s Hardware 
Formerly Mac’s

“Your WEBSTER Hardware Store”
www.schnarrs.com

40 E. Lockwood Ave.  961-4522

RELIGIOUS GIFTS & DECOR | SCHOOL UNIFORMS | BOOKS & BIBLES 
STATUARY | NATIVITIES | CHURCH SUPPLIES | CANDLES

SEASONAL & SACRAMENTAL GIFTS

 ST. LOUIS HILLS O’FALLON, MO

 6759 Chippewa Street 2985 Hwy K
 (at Jamieson, across from Ted Drewes) (at Hwy N, near Dierbergs)

 St. Louis, MO 63109 O’Fallon, MO 63368
 (314) 644-0643 (636) 379-3705

SHOP ONLINE!  catholicsupply.com

Since 1927

• In-Home Care Providers
• Senior Housing Options
• Remote Care Technology
• Financial Care Coordination

Call for a FREE consultation!

314.626.3905
www.AmadaStLouis.com

$20 OFF
Tree Pruning / Removal / Fertilization

314-782-5328 | davey.com

Say Good-bye to Clogged Gutters!
•  LeafGuard®  

is guaranteed never 
to clog or we’ll clean 
it for FREE*

•  Seamless, one-piece system keeps out 
leaves, pine needles, and debris

•  Eliminates the risk of falling off a ladder to 
clean clogged gutters

•  Durable, all-weather tested system not a 
flimsy attachment

Call today for your FREE estimate and in-home demonstration

CALL NOW 314-549-8449 Get it. And forget it.®

*Guaranteed not to clog for as long 
as you own your home, or we’ll 

clean your gutters for free.

Receive a $25 Lowe's Gift Card 
with FREE in-home estimate!

All participants who attend an estimated 60-90 minute in-home product consultation will receive 
a $25 gift card. Retail value is $25. Offer sponsored by LeafGuard Holdings Inc. Limit one per 

household. Company procures, sells, and installs seamless gutter protection. This offer is valid 
for homeowners over 18 years of age. If married or involved with a life partner, both cohabitating 
persons must attend and complete presentation together. Participants must have a photo ID, be 
able to understand English, and be legally able to enter into a contract. The following persons 
are not eligible for this offer: employees of Company or affiliated companies or entities, their 

immediate family members, previous participants in a Company in-home consultation within the 
past 12 months and all current and former Company customers. Gift may not be extended, 

transferred, or substituted except that Company may substitute a gift of equal or greater value if 
it deems it necessary. Gift card will be mailed to the participant via first class United States Mail 

within 21 days of receipt of the promotion form. Not valid in conjunction with any other 
promotion or discount of any kind. Offer not sponsored or promoted by Lowe's and is subject to 

change without notice prior to reservation. Expires 9/30/20

CALL BY 9/30 TO RECEIVE
75% 50% OFF

LABOR*
*Does not include cost of material.

Offer expires 9/30/20

x
Dr. Susan Dreyer

Parishioner

314-878-1377
www.PerformanceEyecare.com

CLOSE • CONVENIENT
314.781.1115

7456 Manchester Road
MAPLEWOOD

jaybsmith.com

SJay B. Smith
Funeral Homes

Celebrate Life Funeral
and  Cremation Services

HR Parishioners
314.677.6050 (o)
314.503.5131 (c)
coursaultteam@gmail.com 

www.stlouishomeforme.com
10936 Manchester Road, St. Louis, MO 63122

Get this
weekly bulletin
delivered by
email - for FREE!

Sign up here:
www.jspaluch.com/subscribe

Courtesy of J.S. Paluch Company, Inc.

Download Our Free App or Visit

www.MY.ONEPARISH.com

Grow in your faith,
find a Mass, and

connect with your
Catholic Community

with OneParish!

If You Live Alone You Need MDMedAlert!
24 Hour Protection at HOME and AWAY!

FREE Shipping
FREE Activation
NO Long Term Contracts

Solutions as Low as

$19.95
a month

✔Ambulance
✔Police  ✔Fire
✔Friends/Family

CALL NOW!800.809.3352 GPS Tracking w/Fall Detection
Nationwide, No Land Line Needed

EASY Set-up, NO Contract
24/7 365 Monitoring in the USA

MDMedAlert
Safe-Guarding America’s Seniors Nationwide!

This Button SAVES Lives!
As Shown GPS, Lowest Price Guaranteed!

Catholic Cruises and Tours and The Apostleship
of the Sea of the United States of America

Take your FAITH ON A JOURNEY.
Call us today at 860-399-1785 or email
eileen@CatholicCruisesandTours.com

www.CatholicCruisesandTours.com
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Thank you for advertising in
our church bulletin.

I am patronizing your business
because of it!

Please Cut Out This “Thank You Ad”
and Present It The Next Time You
Patronize One of Our Advertisers

✂

Consider Remembering
Your Parish in Your Will.

For further information, 
please call the Parish Office.




